Go green with 4-H
Source: Ashley Osborne, extension associate for environmental and natural resource issues
As the month for Earth Day and Arbor Day, April is filled with activities and events that celebrate and call attention to the natural environment. Naturally, it is a time when many people turn their focus to improving the environment around them. While many environmental activities may seem more geared toward adults, there are numerous ways young people can get involved and live green, or more environmentally friendly. Now is a great time to learn more about the natural environment and ways young people can help preserve it. 
4-H offers a number of different programs that can increase environmental awareness in young people. 4-H’ers can develop an appreciation of the natural world through 4-H environmental camps.  In these camps, young people can learn about the importance of conservation and preservation of nature through many hands-on activities.  They will have the opportunity to learn about many different topics including insects, animals, birds, animal tracks, hiking, soils and water.

4-H’ers can explore many different aspects of the environment through various programs including entomology, forestry, geology and water. Also, 4-H gardening projects give youths a first-hand experience with locally produced foods and sustainability. 
In addition to 4-H programs, there are several ways young people can live more environmentally friendly at home and at school.  Many of these steps are simple, easy activities that can be implemented every day.  Some of ideas for going green are listed below:

· Turn off televisions, video game consoles and computers when not in use.
· Walk, bike or carpool to school when possible.
· Conserve water by turning off the faucet while brushing teeth. 

· Recycle paper, plastic bottles and aluminum cans.

Young people can make a lasting impact on their communities by practicing green living.  Ask the county 4-H agent about ongoing community projects in which young people may be able to participate. Also, environmental events and activities from across the state are listed on the University of Kentucky’s see blue. go green Web site and the Environmental Education in Kentucky Web site.  See blue. go green is available at http://www.ca.uky.edu/gogreen/index.php, and the Environmental Education Web site is located at http://eeinkentucky.org/.   For more information on going green or 4-H environmental programs, projects, camps and clubs, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.
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